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Consultee Response 

Traffic Management 
Advisor, West 
Mercia Police 

I refer to your e-mail and attached letter dated 18th December 2019 
seeking West Mercia Police’s views in respect of the proposal to 
introduce a 30mph speed limit in Brierley as shown on the drawing 
ref “3409 Brierley Existing and Proposed speed Limits” 
accompanying the e-mail. 
 
I have examined the plans and visited the area on Wednesday 18th 
December to see it first hand. I can confirm that I have no 
objections to the proposal, though I am inclined to agree with your 
comments that as existing vehicle speeds are already at a level we 
would expect to see in a 30mph limit it is debatable as to the overall 
effect and benefit of the time & costs of raising a TRO to introduce 
a speed limit at this location.  

Leominster Town 
Parish Council 

Council considered the proposed TRO last night and agreed to 
fully support this initiative. 

Ward Councillor  Dear XX, 
 
I support the proposed 30mph limit in Brierley village, as shown 
on your map. 
 
I understand from residents that traffic speeds up beyond the 
point where the measurement were taken. 
I have also been told about another pet run over and some 
drivers currently speeding through the village – something the 
police have also noted more widely in these days of lighter traffic. 
 
So we all hope that the limit will be at least a help in keeping 
speeds down. 

 


